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AMENDED
ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
FINANCE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
March 20, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room B
1:00 P.M...
In Attendance:    Commissioners Aaron Bowman (Chair), Rick Redick, Carl Cannon;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global (on speakerphone); Tom Goldsbury, Public Works Department; A. J. Souto, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Twane Duckworth, Ceci Ford, Risk Management; Brince Manning, JAX Chamber;  Carol Owen, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair, Commissioner Aaron Bowman, called the meeting to order at 1:09 P.M.
The Chair indicated that the purpose of the meeting was to review HMS Global’s revised budget for Fiscal Year 2014-2015.
Mark Fernandez, HMS Global, on the speaker’s phone, walked the Subcommittee through the numerous line items in the revised estimated budget; the printed material had been previously distributed.  Mr. Fernandez explained the marked increases from what was in the current FY2014 budget and in the FY 2014 revised figures.  A lengthy discussion ensued on the differences in the current and estimated revised budgets.
Twayne Duckworth explained what the insurance items on the revised line items entailed.
Commissioner Bowman asked Mark Fernandez to look at the projections and actuals.

Mr. Fernandez reported that the ferry’s recent revenues are very strong and moving in the right direction.

Since he will not be able to attend Monday’s (March 24th) Ferry Commission meeting, Tom Goldsbury reported that he had contacted Reynolds, Hill & Smith to obtain quotes for the ferry’s slip walls repair work.  Mr. Goldsbury had e-mailed information on this matter to Commissioners.

Ceci Ford, Insurance and Risk Management Division, Finance Department, updated the Commissioners on Risk Management’s Subrogation Unit’s estimated recoveries of $12,857 from the costs incurred from the control system malfunction that occurred the day before the ferry’s resumption of service in January. The total amount breakdown is $7,800 (engineering) and $5,057 (estimated loss of income).

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:33 P.M.
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